Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 1, 1994

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis and Betiy
Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7PM.

Selectmen discussed having the sidewalk repairs put out to bid
next year.

Tome moved to accept the minutes of July 11th as written.
Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen agreed that if Mr. Cunningham forwards a check
immediately for $1,200 and pays the remainder of his "88" and
"90" taxes plus interest and cost by August 31, they will not
take his property.

The Selectmen accepted and signed the liability release for

property off Brimstone Corner. This will be forwarded to record
of deeds.

The town backhoe has broken down and can no longer be repaired.
Phil moved to do a lease purchase at this time on a second hand
backhoe which was checked out by Bob Varnum, Road Agent.

Phil will contact the company and offer $5,000 now with the
balance after town meeting if approved by the town. This was
seconded by Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Dave will check into the waste 0il situation at the town garage.
It may be possible to get another large tank.

Tom will check with Bob Varnum about correcting a water problem
on Depot St. The water runs down the road and ends in the Tenney
garage.

Letter to Mr. Lowell notifying him viclation to be corrected
within thirty days or selectmen will take further action,

Selectmen approved the use of the town hall for a conference
sponsored by Brian Beehl.

Tom moved the house # Ordinance as written. Second Dave. All in
favor. So moved.

Selectmen discussed the naming of the band stand. All agreed it
would be a nice memorial for all past, present, and future
volunteers.

Tom spoke to Woody about the Gregg Lake dam. They will check it
out in the Fall.

On Aug. 16th GEO Insight Inc. will hold a public hearing to look
into the c¢lean up of the Chicago Cutlery property. There will be



a discussion as to what is to be done etc. The meeting will he
open for guestions and answers.

The Monadnock Bank has approached the Library and cffered to sell
the property on the corner of Aiken and Main St. io them for
$4C,000. It would cost about $28,000 to remove a portion of the
building. Dave and Phil will attend a meeting Wednesday 8:30 to
explore 1f there is any real interest in the location by the
Library and Historical Society.

Doug Tatro spoke to Phil about rotating time on the weekend of
the i3th and 14th so that employees of Arts can attend some of
the celebrations which will be going on. The BOS agreed they can
take time off with no loss of pay.

Meeting adjourned 8 PM. aems



